
CITY OF MOUNTAIN VIEW 

Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 

Project Title: Interceptor Force Trunk Main Rehabilitation Project 
City/County: City of Mountain View, Santa Clara County, California 

Public Review Period: April 21, 2021 to May 21, 2021 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Mountain View (City) has prepared a Draft Mitigated 
Negative Declaration (MND) for the Interceptor Force Trunk Main Rehabilitation Project, which is 
available beginning on April 21, 2021 for review and comment by the public and all interested persons, 
agencies, and organizations for a period of 30 days, ending on May 21, 2021. All comments on the Draft 
MND must be received by that date. 

Project Location: The project site is located in the northern part of the City of Mountain View, California, 
near the center of Shoreline Regional Park. It is located in the vicinity of the driving range at Shoreline Golf 
Links and the Michael's at Shoreline Restaurant at 2940 and 2960 N. Shoreline Boulevard, respectively, 
and adjacent to the City's sewer pump station. Staging areas identified for the project include an 
approximately 5,000 square foot are within the parking lot to the east of the pump station as well as an 
approximately 2,500 square foot area within "E Lot" located west of N. Shoreline Boulevard. 

Project Description: The currently proposed project will repair (through rehabilitation or replacement) 
approximately 1,083 linear feet of the interceptor trunk main that is used as the City's major discharge line 
to the Palo Alto Regional Water Quality Control Plant (PARWQCP). Most of the rehabilitation will involve 
the use of cured-in-place (CIPP; a trenchless installation), with a short 25-foot section that would be 
rehabilitated with reinforced mortar or replaced with high density polyethylene (HPDE) pipe, depending 
on the pipeline condition. The project also includes the installation of an additional manhole and 
rehabilitation of the flanged manhole outlet. 

Potentially Significant Environmental Effects: Potentially significant impacts in the following areas are 
discussed in the Mitigated Negative Declaration: Biological Resources, Cultural Resources, and Geology and 
Soils. Each potentially significant effect is reduced to a less-than-significant level through mitigation. 

Public Review and Comment: Comments on the Draft MND must be received by May 21, 2021. The 
document will be available for review on the City of Mountain View Website: 
https://www .mountain view .gov/depts/pw/projects/interceptor force trunk main rehabilitation project.as 
12· An electronic or paper copy of the Draft MND can be requested by contacting Ariel Morales at 650-903-
6042 or ariel.morales@mountainview.gov. Comments on the Draft MND may be submitted in writing to: 
Ariel Morales, City of Mountain View, Public Works Department, Public Works Division, 231 N. Whisman 
Road, Mountain View, CA 94043 or ariel.morales@mountainview.gov. 
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